BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING: MINUTES
Tuesday 30 July 2024 at 40 Newport Road
Attendees
Liz Hobbs (chair)
Jonathan Dart
David Neale
Jake Marin-Hanson
Cristina Marin-Hanson
Richard Chandler
Mark Ralph
Barbara Kendall
Bob Murrant
Apologies: Sandie Gill, Pat Short
Minutes of last meeting: Minutes of the committee meeting on 25 June 2024 were accepted.
Matters arising: None.
Gardening competition
The standard of entries was variable, with several high quality entries, plus several other attractive gardens in the area that were not entered into the competition. The competition was judged by Bob and Liz, along with Claire and Jodie from Nood. The winner was Priya from Addison Road, with runners-up Brian and Lee from Northfield Road. Bob has written a feature for the newsletter and will provide photos. It was suggested that the next competition could be in the spring.
Flood planning: Waiting for feedback on our draft plan from council contacts. This has been promised by the autumn.
Other council matters: None noted.
Future events
Treasure hunt – suggested later in September, 21 September proposed.
Local history walks for Heritage Open Days in September as before – confirmed as 13 and 14 September at 2pm.
Unfortunately Jake has an injury that prevents him from playing so the ceilidh band will not be available this year.
Suggestion of a Christmas lights competition
Are there any other seasonal events in the area? We need to liaise with EP Collier School to find out if they are organising anything already, and co-ordinate with them as necessary.
Events for children?
Possible quiz in November.
Survey of residents: The online survey is ready to use. Those interested in helping please let David or Jonathan know – we can then discuss the strategy for covering the area.
Finance report: public liability insurance renewal due in August (was £96 last year). Current balance as before.
Membership report 
Barbara clarified that the constitution only allows for individual membership, not per household. A change could be made if considered beneficial but this would need a two-thirds majority vote at a general meeting to be enacted.
Relations with other local businesses: No further news.
Neighbourhood News
September edition – street party report and pictures, gardening competition winners, promotion of September events. Garden centre and Nood logos will be included in the gardening competition article. Copy deadline 15 August. Liz asked if Claire and Jodie from Nood could be added to the email distribution list for the newsletter.
AOB
Barbara will meet with Festival Republic as usual to discuss arrangements for this year’s Reading Festival.
Liz and Barbara will meet to discuss how we might link to other groups, including CADRA, BSANA, Victoria Park.
Next meeting: Tuesday 27 August 2024, 7.30pm at the New Hope Centre. If redecoration of the centre is still going on, at 40 Newport Road instead.
